September 21, 1944.

lst Lt. Arvid D. Jacobson,
Headquarters, Services of Supply,
Office of the Chief Signal Officer,
Washington, D. C.

Dear Lieutenant Arvid:

Thanks for sending the write-up concerning Kickapoo by Considine. Practically this same thing appeared in the Kansas City Star and a number of metropolitan papers. Modesty is not the young man's first name, or even his middle name. He carries on a bit of publicity that gets him a by-line in most of the papers.

You will not misunderstand me. This boy has a perfect right to do this, but it is a part of a studied program that he carries out. I started him on his way and have known him from his freshman days. He has a wonderful personality and I think he is doing a splendid work in the Navy. Far be it from me to criticise any of his work in the services, but the one angle I am passing on to you as my own.

Lavone did the inking for this job that we are sending you. Thought you might be interested in seeing it. If you want us to put you on the permanent mailing list, let me know.

Keep up the good work, my boy. You are doing a swell job. And thanks for your kindness in thinking of me and sending me the clipping on Kickapoo.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH